IDAHO EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSIONIdaho
  Emergency 
    Communications 
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4040 W. Guard St.
BOISE, ID 83705

OFFICIAL MINUTES

Draft

	


A meeting of the Idaho Emergency Communications Commission (ECC) was held on May 5, 2011, at Gowen Field, Bldg. 600, Joint Conference Room, Boise, ID 83705.  Commissioner R. David Moore chaired the meeting and called it to order at 1:03 p.m.  A quorum was present.



2


4/7/2011 Idaho Emergency Communications Commission Minutes



72
4/7/2011 Idaho Emergency Communications Commission Minutes
Members Present:
· Lan Smith, Idaho Association of Counties
· Teresa Baker, Ada County Prosecutor’s Office
· Clint Berry, Wireline, Boise
· Bill Gardiner, Captain, Idaho State Police
· Michele Carreras,  Idaho Bureau of Emergency Medical Services
· R. David Moore, Blackfoot Police Chief, Commission Treasurer
· Chris Smith, Idaho Sheriffs Association
· Bill Shawver, Military Division
· Andy Snook, Deputy Attorney General and Ex-Officio Member (via Phone Bridge)

Members Absent:
· Garret Nancolas, Mayor, City of Caldwell, Commission Chairman
· Rich Wills, State Representative, Commission Vice-Chairman
· Troy Hagen, Ada County Paramedics
· Jim Lemm, J&R Electronics, INC., Coeur d’Alene
· Martin Knoelk, Idaho Fire Chiefs Association

Others Present:
· Eddie Goldsmith, E9-1-1 Program Coordinator
· R.D. Porter, LR Kimball
· Jeremy Smith, LR Kimball
· Mike Kennedy, LR Kimball
· Wes Jones, Mgr. Sho-Ban Tribes
· Hal Hayball, Sho-Ban Tribes
· Jodi McCrosky, Account Manager/Qwest Century link
· Traci Lefever, Elmore County
· Susie Hardy, Qwest
· Eric Stenning, Intrado
· Carmen Boeger, 9-1-1 Manager, Nampa PD
· Ward Noland, BHS
· Nikki Jansen, ACSO
· Karen Wallen, Military Division
· Nathan Reed, Administrative Assistant


Approve Agenda of May 5, 2011
Commissioner Moore asked for a review of the May 5, 2011 agenda.

There were no suggested changes.

Approve Minutes of April 7, 2011
Commissioner Moore asked for a review of the April 7, 2011 Minutes.

MOTION:  Commissioner Baker moved, Commissioner Gardiner seconded, that the Commission approve the Minutes of the April 7, 2011, Idaho Emergency Communications Commission meeting. The motion passed.

Financial Report
Commissioner Moore presented the following financial report:

April 2011
Cash in Bank:  $3,713,360
Interest Earned:  $3,031
1% Revenue Earned:  $22,614
Grant Revenue Earned:  $287,189
Expenses for April 2011:  $16,809

Commissioner Moore asked that the financial report be accepted.

MOTION:  Commissioner Chris Smith moved, Commissioner Berry seconded, that the Commission approve the financial report.  The motion passed.


E9-1-1 Program Coordinator Report
Eddie Goldsmith reported that he made five assist visits to various counties.

An assist visit was made to Custer County for grant monitoring to go over their processes.  Custer County is getting close to going to Enhanced 9-1-1.

An open records request was made.

Commissioner Baker commented that Commissioners had the request in their materials, along with the ECC’s response to the request.

Mr. Goldsmith reported that the requested records have been sent.

Mr. Goldsmith and Commissioner Snook attended a bid protest hearing in Owyhee County on May 2.

Commissioner Snook reported that Mr. Goldsmith appeared by subpoena.  The bid protest turned into a fairly lengthy proceeding.  From an ECC standpoint, things went fine.

Mr. Goldsmith reported that he will be attending the National Association of State Administrators Conference in Minneapolis in June.  The NENA Conference is immediately after.  Both conferences will have some very good information available concerning legislation.  The Commission has additional funds for travel in the budget.  Mr. Goldsmith suggested that an ECC Commissioner also attend the conferences.  

MOTION:  Commissioner Chris Smith moved, Commissioner Berry seconded, that the Commission send Commissioner Baker to attend the National Association of State Administrators Conference, and the NENA Conference.  The motion passed.

Commissioner Moore reported that this is Commissioner Snook’s first meeting with the ECC, and welcomed him to the Commission.

Grant Selection Committee Report
Commissioner Baker reported that the Grant Selection Committee met through telephone conference to go over the grant application.  There were a few minor corrections to the applications.

After the applications go out, the Commission will send out a survey to applicants asking for improvements to the application.  Applications are due August 1.  Awards will probably be announced at the September meeting, but no later than November 1.

PSAP Standard Committee Report
Commissioner Gardiner reported that there was a PSAP Committee meeting on April 28.  Sixty-three percent (63%) of their budget is left for travel; ninety-four percent (94%) is left for training.

The April 28 meeting was held in conjunction with the ILETS Conference.  The Committee had the opportunity to speak during the opening remarks.  The Committee had a booth that was well received.  Greg Warner presented a class on professional development for dispatchers that was also very well received.

The PSAP Committee has been working with POST, and will be looking over three classes for them.  Carmen Boeger and Lorraine Elfering will be looking over a call taking class from basic academy.  Beth English and Diann Taylor will be looking over a call classification class.  Bruce Bowler and Erin Hidalgo will be looking over a radio operations class.  The goal isn’t to change what POST is doing, but to provide input and suggestions.

The PSAP Committee’s next meeting will be held by webinar and teleconference on June 1.  Suggestions for the POST curriculum will be discussed.

Commissioner Gardiner reported that Larry McGee from POST has some concerns in regards to the Advanced Dispatch Academy.  The Advanced Dispatch Academy is the only arm of POST that offers an Advanced Academy.  Mr. McGee feels that the training is mislabeled and not an academy.  It better reflects the title “Advanced Training.”  Mr. McGee has asked the PSAP Committee to look at the IDAPA rules, and provide input for possible changes.

The PSAP Committee is putting together a free training on customer service that was heavily publicized at the ILETS Conference.  The training will be done in four locations:  northern Idaho, Burley, Blackfoot, and the Treasure Valley.

Revenue and Tracking
Commissioner Moore reported that he is starting to work on the budget for next year.  After going over some preliminary numbers, a significant drop in revenue was noticed that the Commission should probably look into.

Commissioner Moore presented a report to the Commission showing the changes in revenue.  It states under Title 31 that auditing or monitoring should be done of the 9-1-1 funds that are collected.  Commissioner Moore asked for discussion on how the Commission should look into making sure the correct amount of revenue is received from the fees that are collected.

Commissioner Moore suggested one way might be to meet with county clerks to find out how they interpret what they’re supposed to give to the ECC.  It has been noticed that no county or city uses the same format for reporting where the money came from.  There is no standard.  The Commission needs to discuss auditing or monitoring funds.  The revenue shortfall is going to show up in the grant money that is awarded to counties.

Commissioner Lan Smith asked if there has been any communication with the counties in asking about the revenue shortfall.

Karen Wallen answered that she asked five different counties how they were reporting the funds, and five different responses were received.  There are new clerks in office and there is confusion among them.  A report could be sent to the clerks with a formula to use so they can attach a back-up report with the funds they send in.

Commissioner Lan Smith commented that it is an excellent idea to have a standard formula on how to calculate the funds to send.  Sending a letter to the clerk and county commissioners in the counties in discrepancy would be good.

Commissioner Baker agreed with Commissioner Lan Smith.  There won’t be a problem with sending out a form, and working with the Idaho Association of Counties and Clerks Association to make sure the form meets their needs.  The commissioners and clerks meet in June.  The Commission could have something ready for their June meeting, and Commissioner Lan Smith could present it, or have it available to them.

Commissioner Moore commented that Kootenai County is a good example to use.  Kootenai County’s form could be modified and given to other counties to help in their collection of the funds.  Commissioner Moore also suggested that the Commission put together a letter explaining how the revenue should be collected, along with a sample revenue sheet to be sent to the counties.

Ms. Wallen commented that she spoke with Susan Cleverly from BHS who does monitoring visits with all the counties.  Ms. Cleverly suggested that ECC monitoring visits be combined with their BHS monitoring visits.

Gen. Shawver commented that ECC monitoring visits are not within the scope of what BHS does, and does not have the authority to do it.

MOTION:  Commissioner Lan Smith moved, Commissioner Baker seconded, that the Commission develop a standard form and draft a letter, and work with the Idaho Commissioners and Clerks to distribute the information.  The motion passed.

Commissioner Berry asked what the time frame for completing this would be.

Commissioner Moore answered that he has to work with Ms. Wallen on the revenue in the next 30 days.  Finalizing this will need to be done with a phone conference, or with email.  It is important that the Commission reach a consensus on what the letter says.  This project will need to be acted upon before the next meeting.

Mr. Goldsmith commented that, if needed, the Commission can legally hold a meeting via conference call, with the requirement of only one Commissioner being present at the meeting place.

Commissioner Gardiner commented that once the letter and form are sent out, there needs to be follow-up.

Commissioner Moore suggested that it might be good for the Commission to do some research into what it can legally do for the monitoring of 9-1-1 revenue.  Commissioner Moore directed Commissioner Snook to look into the issue.

Commissioner Lan Smith suggested that, with the Commission’s approval, he will contact the Idaho Association of Counties and try to get on their agenda for a formal presentation to discuss these issues at their meeting.

Consulting RFP and Part Time Position
Mr. Goldsmith reported that $1,403,374.45 has been expended from the 2010 Grant; $378,802.13 remains.  $312,188.46 has been expended from the 2011 Grant; $1,359,117.10 remains.

There are currently twenty-three (23) grant projects in process; twelve (12) of those will close-out by November 1, 2011.  This will require Mr. Goldsmith to assist those in progress, and to do close-out audits for those that are ending.  The priority for the next grant cycle will be moving to Phase II.  All counties will be Enhanced after 2011, and seventy percent (70%) at Phase II.  After July 31, 2011, it is unknown how many projects Mr. Goldsmith will have, and the workload is becoming so great that some things will need to be put to the side.  

According to the Commission’s Strategic Plan, the Commission is to develop a state 9-1-1 plan that will move all counties from where they are now to Next Generation 9-1-1.  Mr. Goldsmith has made numerous phone calls to other state administrators and consultants to get a feel as to what a state 9-1-1 plan is.  

A list was presented to the Commission on the six deliverables on a state 9-1-1 plan.  The list included:  funding analysis, estimated to cost $29,000; review of rules and regulations to make sure they meet Next Generation, estimated at $64,000; analysis of the PSAP infrastructure to determine what each 9-1-1 center has for equipment, estimated at $103,000; analysis of the non-PSAP infrastructure to find out what resources the companies in the State of Idaho have that could be used in Next Generation; GIS planning, estimated at $386000; and cyber security planning, estimated at $316,000.  The consulting job could easily last anywhere from 12-18 months, at a cost of $900,000-$1,000,000.

Mr. Goldsmith asked the Commission to look into the possibility of going out with this RFP, and getting a part-time position to assist in writing the RFP and managing the project.  The part-time position would also assist in grant close-outs.  

Commissioner Gardiner asked Mr. Goldsmith if the part-time position will act as a project manager.

Mr. Goldsmith answered yes, and suggested the position be named as a 9-1-1 program assistant.

Commissioner Gardiner suggested that the discussion be tabled until the next meeting to give the Commission time to process the information.

Commissioner Chris Smith suggested that a job description be drawn up to look at during the July meeting.

Gen. Shawver commented that the state economic climate has changed significantly since the last time the Commission hired a position.  The only way to fund a new position under the Military Division HR rules is through Goodwill Industries, which is a contract fee for service.  Putting a state employee in the position is not currently an option.

Commissioner Moore asked Mr. Goldsmith to have a position drawn up to be looked at during the next meeting.

New Business

Future Meetings:
July 7, 2011 – Ada County Paramedics, Boise, ID
September 1, 2011 – TBD (out-of-town)

Mr. Goldsmith suggested Sandpoint, ID for the out-of-town meeting.

Commissioner Moore suggested that the September meeting location be discussed at the July meeting.

MOTION:  Commissioner Gardiner moved, Commissioner Chris Smith seconded, that the July 7, 2011 meeting be held at Ada County Paramedics, and the September 1, 2011 meeting location be discussed at the July 7 meeting.  The motion passed.


Open Comment Period
There were no additional comments.


Adjournment

MOTION:  Commissioner Chris Smith moved, Commissioner Berry seconded, that the meeting adjourn.  The motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at 2:19 p.m.




____________________________________________
R. David Moore
Blackfoot Police Chief, Commission Treasurer

____________________________________________
Nathan Reed
Administrative Assistant
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